
Town of Aurora 
 

Minutes of June 11, 2025 Regular Board Meeting 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman Brian Phelps at the Town of Aurora Town Hall. 

 

ROLL CALL: 

Present: Brian Phelps, Earl Hinkel, Ben Bolstad, Chris Kolasa and Teresa K. Madlon. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: Gerald Warner discussed ditch mowing and road patch. 

 

BOARD MINUTES: Motion by Earl Hinkel to the approve, May 14, 2025 minutes as read, second by 

Ben Bolstad, and carried on a voice vote. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: General Fund $98,869.92, tax account $45,200.52, and membership savings 

$6.37.  Motion by Earl Hinkel to approve the treasurer’s report as presented, second by Ben Bolstad, and 

carried on a voice vote. 

 

MONTHLY BILLS: Motion was made by Earl Hinkel to approve the bills, second by Ben Bolstad, and 

carried on a voice vote. 

 

PATROLMAN’S REPORT: Graded roads after rains and helped with the grinding of Miller Avenue.  

Motion by Earl Hinkel to approve the Patrolman’s report as presented, second by Ben Bolstad, and carried 

on a voice vote. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

2025 projects: Gravel is expected the end of June.  Earl said we should mark the areas that have holes so 

they are not missed.  Earl Hinkel made a motion to give the chairman permission to take the necessary 

actions to get the road projects done because the summer is getting short, second by Ben Bolstad, and 

carried on a voice vote. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Town of Ford will hold the WTA meeting on June 19th at the Senior Citizen’s Center on Main Street 

in Gilman at 6 p.m. 

There was no more business or action to come before the board. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: Motion was made by Earl Hinkel to adjourn the meeting, second by Ben Bolstad, and 

carried on a voice vote. 

 

NEXT MEETING: July 9, 2025. 

 

________________________________ 

Teresa K. Madlon, Clerk 


